



## Hilltop High School

January 30th, 2020

Dear Parents, Guardians and Families:

Over the last few days, we have seen a number of news reports about the outbreak of the Coronavirus overseas. We are closely monitoring the news reports and the actions being taken by the World Health Organization, Canada Health officials, and Alberta Health Services.

Our students' health and safety are our top priorities at our school and for all Northern Gateway Public Schools. Our school takes direction and guidance directly from Alberta Health Services as it relates to communicable diseases. At this time, Northern Gateway Public Schools has been advised by medical experts from Alberta Health Services that the overall risk to Albertans remains low. We encourage students to continue their regular hand washing and respiratory etiquette, such as covering the mouth and nose when coughing or sneezing. These simple steps can protect staff and students from spreading respiratory viruses.

If you have specific concerns, I encourage you to reach out to your family physician or Health Link at 811.

Sincerely,

Brent Northcott

Principal